Mobile Sources vs. Stationary Sources at Ports
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The Clean Air Act allows EPA, working with its state and local partners, to place limits on pollution from many sources of air pollution including those typically found at ports.  EPA develops national regulations for mobile and stationary sources which must be met by industries and source operators in order to ensure clean air for the general public.
Federal Environmental Protection Agency air regulations cover: 

Stationary sources. Those that remain at one location for a minimum of twelve months and typically do not physically move.  States and EPA ensure these sources do not emit more pollution than allowed by regulations through permitting programs.
Mobile sources.  Any source that moves people, goods or materials as a primary function.  These can be vehicles on or off road, vessels or equipment usually propelled by internal combustion engines.  EPA regulates mobile source by enforcing emission standards for newly built or re-built engines on engine manufacturers and operators, respectively.  Outside of specific rebuild thresholds for some non-road engine types including marine and locomotive, EPA does not regulate in-use emissions from mobile sources, but instead promotes and incents voluntary in-use controls such as diesel engine retrofits with advanced after-treatment technologies.   
State air regulations typically cover: 

Stationary sources.  States can regulate stationary sources through their permitting program.
Mobile sources.  The State can only regulate mobile sources that are owned or operated by the State.  The State cannot set requirements for private vehicle owners. Some port terminals are operated by private entities. 

Considerations for ports:

Often ports have large cranes for loading and unloading from vessels and the crane moves back and forth on an on-dock track system.  EPA historically considered this type of on-dock track a mobile source covered under EPA's non-road engine regulations and voluntary diesel programs.  However, some States have chosen to regulate the crane as a stationary source because it remains on the port terminal site, unlike a construction site crane which can be transported to different locations.  In these cases, the operator would need to obtain a State permit. 
Conclusion

As a port crane owner/operator you should consult with your State air regulatory authority. 

